Regulations of the contest for the best
Halloween costume at PJAIT

The competition will be held on 31.10.2024 from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm in the designated space
in the hall of Building A at PJAIT.

The competition is open to all PJAIT students and faculty.

The goal of the contest is to select among its participants 3 people who will present the best
Halloween costumes.

Students who wish to participate in the contest must come to the Halloween Zone (in the hall
of Building A) between 11:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. wearing a costume they have prepared and
register their desire to participate with the event organizers.

Participation in the contest will involve the following steps:
a. the Organizer will take a photo of the participant at the designated photo wall;
b. the Organizer will save the participant's name, surname and "S" number.

Costumes should not be a danger to participants and should not be inappropriate, offensive
or racist. The organizers have the right to exclude costumes they consider inappropriate.

Contest participants will be photographed in front of a Halloween-themed decoration wall. The
photos will be shared on the University's Instagram profile, @polskojaponska, in the Story

section at approximately 4 PM for voting.

Followers of the @polskojaponska account will vote for the person whose costume they like
best, through a system designated by the Organizers.

Voting for the best costume will take place between 4:00 and 5:00 pm.

The competition results will be announced at 5:15 PM on Instagram @polskojaponska and in
the A1 Auditorium, where the prizes will also be presented.

Processing of personal data and captured image will be carried out exclusively for the
purposes of the competition.

If you are unable to pick up your prize by the designated date, it will be available at the office
of the Promotion Department.

There will be 3 prizes for those who get the best result in the voting. The prizes are provided
by the PJAIT Promotion Department.



